MADRESFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE 117th ANNUAL Parish Meeting

Held at Madresfield School on Thursday 6th May 2010 at 7pm

PRESENT:

Cllrs. Mr T Cooper (Chairman), Mr R Baldwin, Rev S Irwin, & Mr D Sharp (Clerk).
1. APOLOGIES:

Cllr. Mr. C Eden, Mrs D Langston
2. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF LAST YEARS MEETING:

The Minutes of the 116th Annual Parish Meeting held on 7th May 2009 were approved and signed by the Chairman.

3. ANNUAL REPORTS:

i. Parish Council:

Cllr. Cooper was happy to report that the village green scheme had now been completed with the addition of a pond dipping platform, two benches and a picnic table.  He noted that the area was being used and hoped that the forthcoming opening event would make more residents aware of it.

He thanked all councillors for their help over the year, particularly Cllr. Eden for his work on the ‘Regional Spatial Strategy’ that advocated large scale housing development in nearby Newland and off Mayfield Road.  He eagerly awaited developments following the recent general election. 
ii. Village Charities:
Cllr. Irwin reported on the last meeting in February.  The primary school had been asked to identify where funds could be directed and it was decided to look for other worthy causes to support.  
iii. Footpaths Warden:
Cllr. Baldwin reported that most paths were in good order and that the three choirs way that past through Madresfield was now denoted on OS maps.  He thanked Madresfield Estate for the work that they undertake to ensure ROW are kept clear and stiles and gates are in good order.
iv. Tree Warden:

Cllr. Cooper had been unable to attend a course in the last year.
v. School:
In the absence of Cllr Langstan, the head teacher, Cllr Irwin, a school governor, reported that the building of a new classroom had been completed but a flood in February had caused considerable damage which had now been rectified.  Unfortunately the recent speed survey had not led to any further action by WCC.
vi. Finance:
The Clerk presented the annual accounts which would be approved at the annual parish council meeting.
5. QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:

Nothing further was discussed
There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.30 pm.

